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  Chapter Meeting:   Saturday, Nov 13, 2021 – 10:00am 
  Riverview Airport (08C)–in the Main Hangar (see map on last page) 

       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CHAPTER PROGRAM 
    “Electric Aircraft Update” - Alex Taylor from ORB Aerospace, 

Lowell, MI, will give us a status report on the SJX eVTOL electric 

aircraft. By coupling revolutionary fuel cells with a novel airframe 

and proprietary propulsion technology, the result is an aircraft that 

can fit in your garage and land anywhere.   

   Check out ORB Aerospace at https://www.orb.aero/ 

Of course there is a pizza & Beer lunch after the presentation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRESIDENT’S CORNER   
    The Chapter meeting for October was our annual picnic and bonfire at Riverview. 

A couple dozen members, friends, and family shared the fellowship.  The evening was cool, 

and clear, so the bonfire felt so good.  The friendly conversation around the bonfire also 

warmed the heart.   

  Most of the sport aviation activities that I see around West Michigan involve someone just 

wanting to fly their airplane for the joy of it.  EAA has reintroduced the “Flying Start” 

program to help get adults into sport aviation.  So, next time you want to fly for fun, invite 

someone to go with you.  Share the fun and introduce someone to sport aviation. EAA will 

support you with guides and information.  Contact me for more information, it’s easy. 

  As the advent season approaches, keep in mind the Christmas Brunch at Riverview on 

December 11.  We always have a great time with food, friends, family, and fellowship. 

   All the Best, Dick 
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EAA #145 HANGAR 
   Currently there is a C-172 in the EAA hangar. There’s space for smaller projects that could 

help keep the hangar active.  Contact Dick Foster for details. 

 
 
YOUNG EAGLES 

     

   Due to weather, the October 30 Young Eagle Rally at Plainwell airport 

(EAA221) was postponed.  Ginger DeVillers has rescheduled it for 

November 13.  Stand by for results.  

   Thanks again to all the pilots and ground crew who made it possible 

to introduce 370+ young people to aviation this year. 

 

 
TOOLS 
   Eric Spross (A&P) is looking to add to his tool collection. If you have “AN” hardware 

or extra aviation tools, contact Eric @ (616)706-4421 or ericpca911@yahoo.com 
 

 
PIETENPOL FOR SALE 

Rick Saliers is selling his “Ultra-Piet”.  

For more information, contact

Rick at saliersrick@gmail.com 

 

 
 
PARROT FOR SALE 

   Dave DeHamer has his Parrot aircraft  
for sale. It is a 2006 Czech Aircraft Works 
Parrot, with a 912 Rotax engine. It has 
less than 120 hours TT. 
  Contact Dave at 262-4369 for  
more information. 
 
 
 

      DUES ARE NOW BEING COLLECTED 
The Chapter dues for 2022 are $25 payable by cash, check or PayPal.  Pay cash at the next 

meeting or mail check to Bob Swietek, address at end of newsletter. For PayPal payments 

contact Dick Foster at rbfoster172@yahoo.com. 

  

…. and if you act now, we’ll  

include a FREE Google search. 
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WEBSITE OF THE MONTH 
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars 

 

Enjoy the EAA webinars. The following is a list of upcoming webinars happening soon. Most 

qualify for FAA WINGS & ANT credits. You can also search the webinar archives to listen at 

your own pace: 
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EAA Chapter 145 website:  www.145.eaachapter.org      EAA National website: www.eaa.org 
Riverview Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/EAA145/ 

 

      DUES ARE NOW BEING COLLECTED 
Dues of $25.00 are payable to "EAA CHAPTER 145" and can be mailed to  

Bob Swietek at the address listed at the end of the newsletter or brought  

to the monthly chapter meeting. If you need to make any updates  

on your contact information, please include the tear-off slip  

for member data and update with your payment. 
 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS  

 
Nov 13 Riverview Airport (08C)   Meeting – Alex Taylor – ORB Aerospace 
Dec 11 Riverview Airport (08C)   Riverview Christmas Brunch - Save the Date 
 

If you know of events that should be on the event calendar, please e-mail them to me 
If you would like to be on the e-mail list for meeting and event reminders, or if you would like to receive the newsletter 

electronically, which is full color and delivered days before the print version… please send your e-mail address to:  
randall.houtman@dematic.com 

 

The 2021 Officers for EAA145: 
 
President,  Dick Foster  
(538-8849 flyrfc172@aol.com)  
 
Vice President, Bruce Whitman  
(897-9846 bwhitmanpe@gmail.com) 
 
Secretary/Treasurer, Bob Swietek  
6962 Bridgewater Dr. SE 
Grand Rapids,MI 49546 
(676-2951  airdale69@aol.com) 

 
Newsletter Editor, Randy Houtman  
(randall.houtman@dematic.com)  
 

 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   (as of Nov 3th) 

     

   Liabilities: $4055.00 

   Cash:     $115.85     Checking: $8.80 

Savings: $6679.08     Total:  $6803.81 

 

 

Website Editor, Bill Willyard 
    (wgwillyard@att.net) 
       

 
EAA CHAPTER 145 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / RENEWAL FORM 

DUES ARE $25.00 PER YEAR – JANUARY 1st to DECEMBER 31st  
Name ________________________________________  
Co-Pilot / Spouse _______________________________  
Address ______________________________________  
City __________________________________________  
State / Zip _____________________________________  
e-mail address _________________________________  
Home Phone ___________________________________  
Work Phone ___________________________________  
National Membership # ___________________________ 

 
Aircraft Owned/Projects_________________________ 
______________________________________________ 
 
For PayPal payments contact Dick Foster at 

rbfoster172@yahoo.com______________________ 
 
Bring this form to the next meeting or mail to: 
 
EAA Chapter 145 Treasurer 
6962 Bridgewater Dr. SE 
Grand Rapids, MI, 49546 
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